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Mansfield District Council
Governance & Standards Committee Minutes

Date:  Wednesday 15 December 2021	Time:  6:00 PM	Place:  Council Chamber
	Present: 
	Councillor Terry Clay, Councillor Mark Fretwell, Councillor Brian Lohan, Councillor Ann Norman, Councillor Philip Shields, Councillor Andy Sissons, Councillor David M Smith, Councillor Roger Sutcliffe

	In Attendance: 
	D. Edwards, S. Hall, M. Pemberton,  A. Pullen and S. Tebbit




	
	APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

	
	A. Hill, M. Morgan and Councillor Tristram


	21/57
	DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

	
	There were no declarations of interest.


	21/58
	MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

	
	It was proposed by Councillor Sissons and seconded by Councillor Norman that the minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 17 November be confirmed as a correct record.
With regard to the proposed name of the Committee it was agreed that the Committee recommend to Council it be re-named Audit, Standards and Governance Committee.
On the motion being put to the vote, the Chair confirmed that the minutes had been confirmed as a correct record. 
RESOLVED - That the minutes be confirmed as a correct record.

	21/59
	INTERNAL AUDIT PLAN FOR 3RD QUARTER – PROGRESS STATEMENT AND PROPOSED INTERNAL AUDIT PLAN FOR 4TH QUARTER OF 2021/2022

	
	The Committee received details of progress with implementing the approved Audit Plan for the period 1 October to 31 December 2021. Members were advised that the review of procedural administration was no longer the subject of a separate review but would be part of the corporate induction process.
A proposed work plan for the period 1 January to 31 March 2022 was submitted for approval.
It was proposed by Councillor Lohan and seconded by Councillor Norman that the proposed work plan for 1 January to 31 march be approved.
On the motion being put to the vote, the Chair announced that the motion had been approved unanimously. 
RESOLVED - 
(i) That the position statement detailing the progress made in achieving the Internal Auf

	21/60
	FORMER BERRY HILL QUARRY SITE INDEPENDENT REVIEW REPORT – ASSURANCE REVIEW UPDATE

	
	The Committee was updated on progress with implementation of the Former Berry Hill Quarry assurance review as at 30 November 2021. Members were reminded that the plan had been monitored by relevant Heads of Service, the Corporate Management Team as well as this Committee. 
Members were informed that there were no longer any high risk areas on Council owned land as mitigating actions had been taken.
A member enquired whether all cliff faces in the district had been assessed and was advised that this matter would be checked with the Head of Planning and Regeneration.
One member stated that he was not aware of any significant repairs at Rock Hill/ Baums Lane landslide and was informed that this land was not the responsibility of this authority but was the responsibility of the County Council, however, the Council was in discussions with the County on this matter.
It was proposed by Councillor Lohan and seconded by Councillor Sissons that the report be noted. 
On the motion being put to the vote, the Chair announced that the motion had been carried.
RESOLVED - That the current position in respect of implementing the Former Berry Hill Quarry assurance review actions be noted.

	21/61
	STRATEGIC RISKS AND OPORTUNITIES REGISTER IMPROVEMENT ACTIONS UPDATE

	
	The Corporate Assurance Manager submitted a report which detailed progress with implementing approved actions as contained within the Strategic Risks and Opportunities Register. The current update showed positive implementation of approved improvement actions.
The Register would be further reviewed at the end of the current financial year.
It was proposed by Councillor Sissons and seconded by Councillor Clay that the report be noted.
RESOLVED - That the position be noted.

	21/62
	EXTERNAL AUDIT REPORT FOR 2020/21 ACCOUNTS

	
	The Committee received a summary from the Council's External Auditors of the work undertaken on the Council's Annual Statement of Accounts for the financial year 2020/21. The report gave an unqualified opinion on the Council's financial statements, which in the External Auditor's opinion gave a true and fair view of the Council's financial position and had been prepared in accordance with Code of Practice on Local Government Accounting in the United Kingdom.
Members were also advised that the External Auditor's had not competed its work into the Council's arrangements for securing economy, efficiency and effectiveness in the use of resources and that this would be submitted to the Committee in early 2022. 
It was proposed by Councillor Sissons and seconded by Councillor Lohan that the report be noted.
RESOLVED - That the report be noted.

	21/63
	CORPORATE GOVERNANCE ACTION PLAN – PROGRESS STATEMENT 

	
	Members were provided with a position statement in respect of improvement actions included in the Council's Annual Governance Statement 2020/21. Members were reminded that further reports would be presented to the Committee until all the actions had been completed.
It was proposed by Councillor Sissons and seconded by Councillor Clay that the report be noted.
RESOLVED - That the report be noted.
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